
 



Important Information About PRAMS 
Please Read Before Starting the Survey

• The Pregnancy Risk Assessment Monitoring System (PRAMS) is a research project sponsored by the
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the Oregon Health Authority.

• The purpose of the study is to find out why some babies are born healthy and others are not.

• We are asking 1 out of every 20 women in Oregon to answer the same questions.  All of your names
were picked by a computer from recent birth certificates.

• It takes about 20 minutes to answer all questions.  Some questions may be sensitive, such as
questions about smoking or drinking during pregnancy.

• You are free to do the survey or not.  If you don’t want to participate at all, or if you don’t want to answer
a particular question, that’s okay.  There is no penalty or loss of benefits for not participating or
answering all questions.

• Your survey may be combined with information the health department has from other sources.

• If you choose to do the survey, your answers will be kept private to the extent allowed by law and will be
used only for research. None of the questions are about child abuse. But, if your comments suggest
child abuse, we are required by law to report this. If you are currently in jail, your participation in the
study will have no effect on parole.

• Your name will not be on any reports from PRAMS.  The booklet has a number so we will know when it
is returned.

• If your mail survey is not received after 5 weeks, you may receive a call from our PRAMS contractor to
conduct the survey over the phone. That conversation may be recorded for quality assurance and
training purposes.

• Your answers will be grouped with those from other women.  What we learn from PRAMS will be used
to plan programs to help mothers and babies in Oregon.

• If you have any questions about your rights in the project, please call Alayna Nest at 1-971-673-1221.

If you have questions about PRAMS, or if you want to answer the questions by telephone, 
please call 1-800-723-3638. The call is free. 
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Thank you for helping Oregon mothers, babies, and families
If you complete and return the enclosed survey within 4 weeks, we will send you a

**$20 VISA Gift Card** 




